
 

 

 
 

for families: what’s next when your newborn 

doesn’t pass the hearing screening? 

If your baby does not pass the newborn hearing screenings, a complete hearing evaluation before three months of age is 
needed to determine if your child has hearing loss in one or both ears. The University of Nebraska-Lincoln’s Barkley Speech 
Language and Hearing Clinic can complete follow-up re-screening and/or diagnostic hearing testing for infants 0-3 months 
old who did not pass their newborn hearing screening. 

Appointments are conducted via HIPAA-compliant encrypted video with an audiologist at the Barkley Clinic providing the 
testing and a trained Teacher of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing coordinating services on-site. 

Next Steps 
1. Get a referral from your primary care physician. 
2. Call the Barkley Clinic (402-472-2071) to schedule your appointment. 

Available at three ESU 13 locations: 
Chadron Site 

Crites Hall 
Chadron State College 

Chadron NE 69337 

Sidney Site 
361 College Drive 
Sidney NE 69162 

Scottsbluff Site 
4215 Avenue I 

Scottsbluff NE 69361 

and two ESU 16 locations: 
North Platte Site 

1221 W 17th Street 
North Platte NE 69101 

Ogallala Site 
314 West First Street 

Ogallala NE 69153 
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